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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
601 E. 12th St., Room 355 
Kansas City, Missouri 64106 
 

Medicaid and CHIP Operations Group 
 
 
October 28, 2022 
 
 
 
Patrick Hultman, Deputy Medicaid Director 
Minnesota Department of Human Services 
540 Cedar Street 
PO Box 64983 
Saint Paul, MN 55164-0983  
 
RE:  MN 22-0028 Minnesota §1915(i) home and community-based services (HCBS) state plan 
amendment (SPA) 
 
Dear Mr. Hultman: 
 
The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) is approving the state’s request to amend 
its 1915(i) state plan home and community-based services (HCBS) benefit, transmittal number 
MN 22-0028.  The effective date for this amendment is November 1, 2022.  With this 
amendment, the state is updating the professional qualified to submit a statement of need for 
services. CMS supports approval of this amendment as it will not have a negative beneficiary 
impact, is consistent with Medicaid statutory requirements, regulations, and policies and permits 
the state to make systemic changes to allow them to administer the program as they desire.  
These changes will not negatively impact eligibility, provider rates, or access to services and 
therefore does not violate the FFCRA or Section 9817 of the ARP MOE. 
 
Enclosed are the following approved SPA pages that should be incorporated into your approved 
state plan: 

• Attachment 3.1-i: Page 16 
 
It is important to note that CMS’ approval of this change to the state’s 1915(i) HCBS state plan 
benefit solely addresses the state’s compliance with the applicable Medicaid authorities. CMS’ 
approval does not address the state’s independent and separate obligations under federal laws 
including, but not limited to, the Americans with Disabilities Act, Section 504 of the 
Rehabilitation Act, or the Supreme Court’s Olmstead decision. Guidance from the Department of 
Justice concerning compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act and the Olmstead 
decision is available at http://www.ada.gov/olmstead/q&a_olmstead.htm.   
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If you have any questions concerning this information, please contact me at (410) 786-7561. You 
may also contact Shawn Zimmerman at Shawn.Zimmerman@cms.hhs.gov or (410) 786-8291. 

Sincerely, 

George P. Failla, Jr., Director  
Division of HCBS Operations and Oversight 

cc: Lynell Sanderson, CMS 
Kathy Poisal, CMS 
Cynthia Nanes, CMS 
Sandra Porter, CMS 
Pat Callaghan, MN DHS 
Melorine Mokri, MN DHS 








